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Budget Amendment 2025-01 

 
To: Gerardo Barrera City of Bunker Hill Village 

 Wendy Baimbridge City of Hedwig Village 
 Cassie Stephens City of Hilshire Village 
 Tom Fullen City of Hunters Creek Village 
 Bobby Pennington City of Piney Point Village 
 John McDonald City of Spring Valley Village 
Cc: Board of Commissioners & Alternates Village Fire Department 

From: Amy Buckert Village Fire Department 
Date: January 24, 2025 

 
 

Re: Budget Amendment 2025-01 Budget  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
During the regular monthly Village Fire Department Board Meeting on January 22, 2025, the Village Fire Department 
Board of Commissioners unanimously approved a budget amendment to fund the purchase of an SME006 Arial Ladder 
Truck to replace Ladder 1. The insurance proceeds from Ladder 1 are anticipated to cover a significant portion of the 
funds necessary to purchase the SME006 Arial Ladder Truck; however, the Village Fire Department Board of 
Commissioners is requesting that the member Cities approve a 2025 budget amendment in an amount not to exceed 
$2,300,000 to facilitate the purchase. This budget amendment will not result in an additional assessment to the 
member cities.  

 
The total budget amendment of $2,300,000 will be funded by: 
 

• Ladder 1 insurance proceeds (in an amount anticipated to be approximately $2,000,000); and  
• The Capital Replacement Fund in an amount not to exceed $300,000.  

While this is an amendment to the 2025 budget, the vehicle will not be delivered until mid-2026 and will be built into the FY26 
Budget and Capital Replacement Fund Schedule.  

At the January 22, 2025 Village Fire Department Board Meeting, the Board of Commissioners also approved the 
purchase of an ERV010 Pumper Truck which was previously budgeted. By purchasing the Pumper Truck and the Ladder 
Truck together, the Village Fire Department would receive a multi-unit discount which would result in significant savings.  

Please put this budget amendment on your earliest agenda for consideration and advise us of your Council’s action in 
writing. 
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